GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 1st October 2003 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mr R J Quayle 


Mrs J C Scanes



Apologies
Mrs. C A Moughtin

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/238
The Chairman welcomed the Press and Manx 

WELCOME

Radio to the October Board meeting.  The Chairman indicated that during the previous month she had attended the Queen Elizabeth 11 High School Prize Giving Ceremony and wished to congratulate the school and its pupils on their achievement in gaining various qualifications and that the pupils were a credit to the school.

MINUTES
03/239
The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd September 2003 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

HARBOUR
03/240
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/191 

FOOTBRIDGE

and reported that he understood that work on the harbour footbridge and water retention scheme was scheduled to start on 6th October 2003 under a fifty-seven week contract. 



It was confirmed that the organisers of the Traditional Boat Week Festival had decided to stage the festival in 2004 on a date to be announced.  NOTED
RECYCLING
03/241
Mr. Crookall referred back to Minute 03/197 

ISSUES

and indicated that he understood Mr. Gimbert had arranged a meeting of interested parties on Friday 10th October 2003 in the Corrin Hall to discuss recycling issues with particular emphasise on vertical composting units.  NOTED
FISH WASTE
03/242
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/206

ABSTRACTION PLANT
and indicated that the Department of Agriculture Fisheries and Forestry was in the process of writing to the fish processors in Peel to ascertain their method of disposal of waste and what procedures they had in place to ensure waste did not enter the sewer.  

WESTERN 
03/243
Reference was made back to Minute 03/208 and

SWIMMING POOL

it was confirmed that the formal opening of the Western Pool would be undertaken by His Royal Highness Prince Andrew on Thursday 9th October 2003 at 11.30a.m.  



Mrs. Birkett enquired whether there would be hydrotherapy classes and Mr. Crookall indicated that this matter could be looked at by the Pool Management Team.  Mr. Crookall confirmed that the pool did have a disabled hoist, which was the only one on the Island to enable easier access to the pool for disabled persons.  



Mr. Crookall wished to place on record his appreciation of the hard work undertaken by various persons over the past twenty or so years to bring the establishment of a pool in the west of the Island to fruition.  NOTED
MINUTES
03/244
A Report of the Works Committee held on 15th September 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

DOG FOULING
03/245
Reference was made back to Minute 03/214 and the Town Clerk confirmed that the Department of Local Government and the Environment was in consultation with the Attorney General’s Chambers over proposed new legislation relating to dogs and dog fouling.  NOTED
MINUTES
03/246
A Report of the Housing Committee held on 17th September 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

MINUTES
03/247
A Report of the Recreation and Entertainments Committee held on 18th September 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

LEECE MUSEUM
03/248
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/228 and queried the purchase of a small security camera for the Leece Museum with particular regard to the funding of this item.  In his opinion he thought the cost should come from the Friends of the Leece Museum.  The Town Clerk reported that the purchase of this item at less than £80 should properly be attributable to the Commissioners as it was part of the fabric of the building for which the Commissioners were responsible.  It was further noted that the Friends had recently expended over £500 on some mannequins for the display of uniforms held at the Museum and the acquisition of new artefacts.  

MINUTES
03/249
A Report of the Finance Committee held on 22nd September 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

RATES LIST
03/250
Mr. Quayle referred back to Minute 03/235 regarding the outstanding debtors on the rates list.  It was noted that the Town Clerk had been in consultation with staff at the Rates Section of the Treasury and was also due to meet with the Coroner for Glenfaba and Michael to pursue various outstanding rates debts. It was AGREED to obtain a more regular list of defaulters from the Treasury for review by the Board on a periodic basis.  

STANDING 
03/251
Consideration was given to a Notice of Motion 

ORDERS

submitted by Mr. Lightfoot in which he sought approval by a majority of at least six votes to three that the Standing Orders be amended to read as follows “1(b) The ordinary general meetings of the Board should be held on the first and third Wednesday of each month or on such other day as may be decided by resolution of the Board.”



Mr. Lightfoot indicated that the experiment held early in the year to hold two General Meetings rather than four committee meetings and a General Meeting had certain merit and would involve less staff time out of hours.  



It was noted that the Board unanimously supported the resolution and it was AGREED that the current set of Standing Orders dated 23rd March 1989 would need amendment. The Town Clerk undertook to draft a revised set of Standing Orders for consideration of the Board.



Mr. Lace proposed an amendment to include the second meeting of the Board to be held on the third Thursday of the month.  Members had no objection to this proposal.  AGREED

POLICE FORUM
03/252
Mr. Lace advised that the Police Forum Consultative Committee had arranged to meet in Peel at the Philip Christian Centre on 13th October 2003 at 7.30p.m. Members were invited to attend.  

PLANNING
03/253
The following planning applications were

APPLICATIONS FOR COMMENT
considered as follows:-



PA 03/1258/B Extension with dormer to rear of dwelling to form additional living accommodation 16 Mountain View, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 03/01262/B Conversion of ground floor to apartment, Ballaraye, 5 Marine Parade, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.


PA 03/01278/B Erection of a bicycle store in rear yard, 14 Derby Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
HOP TU NAA
03/254
The Town Clerk read out a letter from Mrs. 

COMPETITION

Jennifer Leece of 8 Douglas Road, Peel who was due to arrange a “Hop Tu Naa” competition for the children of Peel to be held in the Centenary Hall.  After discussion it was AGREED to sponsor the competition with a £100 cheque for various category prize winners.

STREET 
03/255
The Town Clerk referred to a request from Mr. 

HERITAGE LIMITED

Irving of Street Heritage Limited in relation to the renovation of the Looneys Building, Michael Street, Peel.  To facilitate the work Mr. Irving had enquired whether an external area of the Douglas Street car park could be utilised for the unloading of materials and the temporary storage of skips.  This would be required until March 2004 when the renovation works would be completed.  The matter was discussed at some length and the Commissioners did not favour the loss of the car parking spaces immediately facing Douglas Street.  It was AGREED to investigate the matter further with a view to allocating an alternative area within the car park.

BRADDAN CIVIC
03/256
The Town Clerk advised that Braddan Parish

SERVICE

Commissioners had arranged to hold its Civic Service on Sunday 12th October 2003 at Kirk Braddan Church.  The Chairman indicated that she would be pleased to attend the service.  NOTED
PEEL HERITAGE
03/257
It was confirmed that an invitation from Peel 

TRUST

Heritage Trust for the Commissioners to attend an informal meeting at the Creg Malin Hotel on Tuesday 14th October 2003 at 7.30p.m. had been received.  



This part of the meeting ended at 8.05 p.m.
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